
 

COVID-19 Vaccination Programme – Wednesday 29 September 

Dear Parent and Carers 

RE: Covid-19 Vaccination Programme on Wednesday 29 September 

Today, we hosted the Cambridgeshire Immunisation team on site to deliver the Covid-19 Vaccination 

Programme for young people. The students behaved excellently and were all wearing short sleeved tops, so the 

process ran very efficiently. Thank you to the parents and carers for your support with ensuring that your 

children were wearing the correct attire today. Despite this, we are very disappointed that the nurses, who 

worked tirelessly throughout the day, were unable to vaccinate all the students for whom parental consent had 

been received. This was due to the fact that there were fewer nurses on site today than we had been told to 

expect. 

As a consequence, the school has been informed that there will be a ‘catch-up’ session on Wednesday 13 

October. More information about the arrangements will be sent nearer the date. We have also been asked to 

send out to you a letter of apology from the Cambridgeshire Immunisation Team (see attached). 

We are sorry that the vaccination programme was not able to run as planned, but will fully support the 

immunisation team to complete their programme on Wednesday 13 October 2021. 

Thank you for your understanding. 

Mr Cooke 

Vice Principal 

Attachment 

Letter to parents from immunisation team re COVID vaccinations.docx 

 

https://pmx.parentmail.co.uk/download/b1e9e6a471453c013239802aafde1429k5udbs75kq581nbw3yveiym1tjppdfq8b7umhk2c1elz3t99qgpj0hybbj1okx7346rj602bvefu93sbc6p4b1tqny2sy46rvvw1.docx
https://pmx.parentmail.co.uk/download/b1e9e6a471453c013239802aafde1429k5udbs75kq581nbw3yveiym1tjppdfq8b7umhk2c1elz3t99qgpj0hybbj1okx7346rj602bvefu93sbc6p4b1tqny2sy46rvvw1.docx

